ALGWA WA

REPORT for the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING held on Wednesday 12 APRIL 2017 

during the ALGWA National Conference in Launceston, Tasmania 
I’m just reading my report from the 2016 Annual General Meeting which we held during the 

ALGWA Victoria Branch’s Conference in Ivanhoe, Victoria.  Not quite sure where the year has gone but here we are again.
Then I talked about the Local Government elections for October 2015 and here we are in 2017 and Western Australia will be holding their Local Government elections on Saturday 21 October 2017 (I am not up for re-election – lovely thought).  On Saturday 11 March 2017 there were WA State Government elections so we now have a Labor Government under Premier Mark McGowan with a very big majority.  We have a new Minister for Local Government in The Hon Minister 
David Templeman.

14 February of this year saw my 19th anniversary of my getting on to the City of Perth Council.

There has been a great focus on transparency, gift declarations, sponsorship of events etc and so a lot of work has gone into Code of Conducts, gift declaration procedures, third party travel arrangements etc that at times have become unworkable but we will work through them.  We held an excellent event on Gift Declarations in November conducted by Kott Gunning Lawyers (one of their female partners is a member of ALGWA WA and is very supportive).  Other events will be held and it is hoped to stretch further afield into the rural areas especially with the onset of local government elections in order to encourage women to become involved for October.
ALGWA WA will hold their Annual General Meeting on Thursday 3 August 2017 (during WALGA Week) with our usual Annual Breakfast.  This is my last term as President of ALGWA WA.  And once more we extend an invitation to ALGWA President Cr Coral Ross who no doubt could bring some wise messages re ALGWA, Gender Equality/Diversity and be our guest speaker.  (invitation)
I continue to chair the Central Zone which is a part of WALGA State Council of which I am a member and The LGMA/LGPro are holding their National Conference 22 – 24 May 2017 in Hobart, Tasmania.  The ALGA General Assembly in Canberra will be held 18 – 21 June 2017 where no doubt ALGWA National will hold a face to face meeting, along with our usual Breakfast on Monday 19 June 2017.  
I look forward to catching up with all of the ALGWA National Board Members as well as all those who attend the National Conference – congratulations to the Tasmanian members who have done all the organising.  And no doubt we will soon sort out who will hold the National Conference in 2019 (what a thought – diaries get filled up very quickly).
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